Eureka Township Board Meeting September 8, 1986

The meeting was called to order at 7:30 P.M. by chairman Schindeldecker. Present were supervisors Lee, Kadlec and Curry, Supervisor Larson was absent. Also present were clerk Leine and treasurer Shaff.

Minutes of the previous meeting were read by clerk Leine. Correction on the address of the wildlife sanctuary being built by Bachman's. Curry made a motion to accept the minutes as corrected. Motion seconded by Kadlec and carried.

Leine read the minutes of the special meeting held Oh August 25th, 1986 Curry made a motion to accept the minutes as read. Motion seconded by Kadlec and carried.

Treasurer's report was given by Shaff. Kadlec made a motion to accept the report as given. Motion seconded by Curry and carried. Leine presented bills totaling \$12,223.65. After discussion Kadlec made a motion to pay all bills as presented. Motion seconded by Lee and carried with no dissenting votes.

There was a brief discussion of the amount of township owned gravel remaining in Larson's Pit.

Lester Bornfleth, 6893 W. 265th street requested a permit to build a 26 by 48 foot pole building. Plans and plot plans submitted. Curry made a motion to grant the permit. Motion seconded by Lee and carried with no dissenting votes.

Harry Swantek, 5525 235th street requested a Permit-to build a 12 by 22 foot garage. Plans and plot plans submitted. Lee made a motion to grant the Permit. Motion seconded by Curry and carried with no dissenting votes.

Jim Weinmett Jr. representing Nicollet Nursery requested a Permit to build a 40 by 96 foot pole building. Plans and plot plans submitted. Kadlec made a motion to grant the Permit. Motion seconded by Curry and carried with no dissenting votes.

There was a discussion of the amount of work and costs of filling holes in blacktop and seal coating streets in Eureka estates and on Jersey court. It was felt the cost was very high and should possibly be shared by the home owners via special assessment. Curry made a motion to patch holes only at this time. Kadlec requested Curry amend his motion to Proceed with the Patching, but to add the Patching cost to any assessment later approved in the whole repair, seal coat work. Curry amended his motion to that effect. Motion seconded by Kadlec and carried with no dissenting votes.

Betty Gustafson again appeared before the board. This time she requested approval to move a 28 by 43 foot building onto the property at 6010 245th street. There was discussion on requirement of moving a building. It was agreed that Curry, Lee and the building inspector would inspect the building to be moved. Curry made a motion that permit be granted based on Committee's approval of the building. Motion seconded by Lee and carried unanimous.

Passed around were some of the proposals by the Metropolitan Airports Commission on expansion of the Airlake AirPort. Lee stated he had papers on five separate proposals for expansion. There were concerns by citizens of the Practice flights, low flying aircraft, noise, etc. A representative from the M. A. C. had been invited to the meeting and had promised to appear. He did not.

There was discussion of the work proceeding on 240th street. It was stated some home owners wanted limestone approaches. The board states the township will pay for gravel approaches only.

Lee advised he had confirmed the section on 235th Street previously questioned as to whom's responsibility, township or county was in fact county responsibility.

There was discussion over continued distribution of gravel on the roads. The contractor was instructed to continue the work, remaining within budget limitations.

At 9:45 P.M. Curry made a motion to adjourn. Motion seconded by Kadlec and carried.